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SPEARHEAD 
AN AFFILIATION - A BROTHERHOOD - A CLUB 

 
 
Spearhead was founded in Toronto on March 15, 1970, by a small group of men during one of 
the most contentious times of change in Canadian Gay History. 
 
The affiliation is best described in the words of our first president Alan MacGowan: 
 

 “The SPEARHEAD is an affiliation of fellows who wish to be recognized with 
pride, and who appreciate the value and privilege of belonging to a group of 
similar fellows who are all “brothers under the skin”. A fellowship for the purpose 
of identifying one another and knowing that you “belong”. 
 
“The affiliation is not an S&M group, not a bike group, not a leather group, not a 
western-denim group, or any such group. It is all of these groups combined! It is 
a masculine group that is interested in meeting and associating with other 
masculine individuals for the purpose of Mutual Identification, Association, and 
Personal Gratification. 
 
“It holds no personal limitations, no geographic limitations, no specific limitations, 
other than its Masculinity, Masculine Personality, and Mutual Masculine 
Gratification. The Spearhead is limited only to those individuals who believe in 
and are proud to be associated with an organization maintaining these 
Principles”. 
 

This makes Spearhead to oldest continuously operating gay organization in Canada.  
 
Phalia, our bi-monthly publication (first issue June 1970) has produced ever since, now making it 
the second oldest gay periodical in North America.  Currently Phalia is produced electronically, 
with a few printed copies for archival purposes and for the few members that don’t have email.  
As well, the most recent issues are available on Spearhead’s website 
www.spearheadtoronto.com. 
 
During this period of time, harassment and entrapment were commonplace, and even entering a 
gay bar was dangerous, so the types of acceptance we take for granted today was nowhere to 
be seen at the time of our founding, and MacGowan’s words show a self-assurance that was 
pretty rare for the time. It’s important to remember, that homosexuality was only decriminalized in 
Canada in 1969. 
 
Right from the beginning there was international outreach to other likeminded affiliations and 
there quickly developed a bond of friendship between us with active participation in each other’s 
get-togethers.  
 
From very start the idea of a “Club Run” was on the minds of Spearhead members, and in 1970 
the first Spearhead “In-Town” run was held over the Labour Day weekend, with events being 
held, mostly in Toronto.  In 1972 the organizers decided to hold the event over the Dominion Day 
(now Canada Day) weekend.  This was the only run to be held in the summer as it was moved 
back to Labour Day weekend in 1973.  One result from this “experiment” was that to replace the 
popular success of the Rodeo, Spearhead booked the first ever boat cruise for men only. 
 
In 1978 organizers decided to try an “Out-Of-Town” run and it remained an out of town run until 
the final run in 2010.  There was plans for another “In-Town” run in 20__ but was cancelled due 
to lack of participants. 



The announcement for the first run, that appeared in Phalia, is reprinted on the below. 
 
 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
These four-day events were jam packed with activities beginning first thing in the morning and 
continuing well into the night including dances, auctions, treasure hunts, theatrical events, with 
plenty of food and (lots and lots) of cocktails.  
 
Each year, the Round-Ups had a different theme:  
 
1970 – Corral; 1971 – Rodeo; 1972 – A Mid-Summer Round Up; 1973 – Around The World; 
1974 – Early Days of the Canadian West; 1975 – Construction; 1976 – Olympiad 76; 1977 – 
Trading Post; 1978 – Bush It; 1979 – Klondike Days; 1980 – Gladiator; 1981 – Call o’the Wild; 
1982 – (No Theme); 1983 – North 40; 1984 – Boot Camp; 1985 – Did It In The Woods; 1986 – 
Bear Theme, Hollow Log Haven; 1987 – Masquerade; 1989 – Spearhead In Space; 1990 – 
HMCS Spearhead; 1991 – Escape To Cellblock 21; 1992 – Cum Home For The Holidays—Xmas 
Theme; 1993 – What’s In Those Overalls; 1994 – Nites of the Roundtable; 1995 – Lucky In 
Leather 25th Anniversary; 1996 – Men At Work; 1997 – Rumble In The Jungle; 1998 – Platoon 

1ST ANNUAL LABOR DAY “ROUND-UP” 

 

1970 CORRAL - TORONTO  

 

4 big days of “Rustling” - September 4, 5, 6, & 7  

 

It's here! The SPEARHEAD of Toronto's first big annual event. 

The 1970 LABOR DAY “Round-up” September 4, 5, 6, & 7 in Toron-

to. 

 

The hog call is out to all members (and friends) in Toronto,  

Montreal, Detroit, Chicago, New York, Dallas, San Francisco,  

Boston, Vancouver, Washington, etc. 

 

Miss the rest . . . but don't miss this one!  

 

Four days of OFFICIAL EVENTS are already planned to keep  

you hopping; and if that's not enough, there's sure to be  

some UNofficial ones just for the lassoing . . . “ranch 

favourites” like: Chain-Climbing, Leather-Cleaning, Thong- 

Braiding, 3-Legged Bronco Breaking, and Bare-Back Ballroom  

Dancing. 

 

The “ROUND-UP” fee is $20.00 per head, with a chance to have  

all or part refunded to you, just for reserving early. 

Reservations post-marked August 13 or earlier. will be entered  

into a draw. The first members’ name selected receives a  

$20.00 refund. The second name selected receives a $10.00  

Refund. All others are received a “Special Bonus”.  The 

drawing to take place at the banquet on Sept. 5.  

 

ALL RESERVATIONS MUST BE RECEIVED BY AUGUST 20 . . . . . AND  

MUST BE ACCOMPANIED BY CHECK OR MONEY ORDER IN FULL. 

(A Courier check and fully addressed envelope are enclosed  

for your convenience in replying. Do it now!)  

 

So, get the fall duds out of the bunk-house, shine up the  

Spurs, and get ready for “ROUND-UP” of the year!  

 

Mail in your reservation form and fee, right now!  

 

IMPORTANT:  “Check-in” 9:00 p.m. Friday, Sept. 4, and  

   9:00 a.m. Saturday, Sept. 5 (with breakfast)  

 

   The St. Charles Tavern (upstairs) 

   488 Young Street, Toronto.  



98; 1999 – Behind The Mask; 2000 – Leathermen and Lumberjacks; 2001 – Superheroes and 
Villains; 2002 – Locker Room – A Salute To Sports; 2003 – Harness Your Fantasy; 2004 – 
Rawhide; 2005 – Coming Together; 2006 – Construction; 2007 – Under The Big Top; 2008 – 
Leather Denim Pride; 2009 – An Officer and a Leatherman; 2010 – Return To Oz.  
 
As is obvious from a lot of the themes there was a great deal of wit involved. However, an 
application for the 1975 Round-Up perhaps underscores some of the caution we (as a broader 
community) felt was necessary at the time in stating that “Note: only 150 applications will be 
considered.”  
 
In addition to the runs, there were series of very popular events including Fantasy Ball, the 
Anniversary Dinner, and the Canada Day Boat Cruise just to name a few signature social events. 
 
The one thing Spearhead is known for is its philanthropic activities. Beginning in 1971 and 
continuing to this day Spearhead has been raising money for the community with our annual 
events such as: 
 

• Our annual Toys-For-Tots event held at various locations in the Gay Village, 
raising cash and toys for service organizations tending to the needs of 
underprivileged and HIV + kids. 

 
• The Easter and Thanksgiving fundraisers also held at various locations in the 

Gay Village raising cash and non-perishable food for the PWA Food Programs. 
 
• In July our annual body-painting fundraiser, “Paint Yer Burger” a fundraiser for 

the current year’s charity of choice.  
 
• In addition over the years we have had events such as Daddy’s Day BBQ held 

on Fathers Day, our Pride BBQ held during pride, a Hat Party fundraiser on the 
Black Eagle patio. 

 
A short sampling of the recipients of our fundraising are: Children’s Aid Society; Toronto Star 
Fresh Air Fund; Dade County Fund and John Damien Defense Fund; Right to Privacy Committee 
and the Rainbow Society for the Deaf; the Rainbow Railroad; Casey House; Fife House; 519 
Community Centre; Canadian Lesbian and Gay Archives; PWA Foundation; Camp Oasis; 
Lesbian and Gay Youth Counseling Hotline, The Teressa Group 
 
It’s important to note that Spearhead is entirely revenue neutral – every dime that is collected for 
charity, goes to charity, all expenses to run the affiliation come from annual members fees. 
 
Spearhead has been around for fifty years it is one of the few organizations in the community 
that offers a cross-generational perspective. It’s rather easy sometimes to forget that everything 
that we’ve gained in the last half-century could be wiped out with the stroke of a pen – it’s 
important to respect the voices of those who remember both how awful things were, but also to 
learn from the creativity involved in trying to make an awful situation a little more bearable.  
 
Without the Spearheads of this world, thousands of dollars would not have been raised to help 
pay for the victories that we, as a wider community, have won. There are still battles to be fought, 
and rest assured, us guys in Spearhead aren’t going anywhere . . . 
 
Following are copies of Letters Articles that appeared in Phalia, explaining what the Spearhead 
was, the President’s letter six months after formation, and a letter when the Spearhead was in 
their 18th year. 
 
This book is a brief look into the past of Spearhead through mostly pictures and articles taken 
from the archives of events, outings, fundraisers etc.  



http://www.northbound.com/


                  A MESSAGE TO THE “OPEN MINDED” 

 

It's time to call a spade, a spade.  Not a “deuce”.  Not a “club”. 

Particularly not a “club”.   Because that's what this message is all  

about!  The fact that something that appears to be a club. . . isn't! 

And that something is “THE SPEARHEAD”!!!  

 

Time and time again, the question comes up.  “What in the hell is this 

“SPEARHEAD” outfit?”  From in-towners.  Out-of-towners.   From friends. 

From strangers.   The question is a familiar one.  And one that now  

commands clarification. 

 

Hopefully, the explanations that follow will end the mystery, once and  

for all.  

 

First off, “THE SPEARHEAD” is comprised of people.  Male people.   

Male people who prefer and respect the masculine look and personality  

regardless of what may or may not be hidden deep inside.  Homophiles,  

who's tastes lean to, or are deeply enmeshed with Denim and Leather.  

Each interested in some, or many of the multitude of interests and  

other activities that can stem from these “basics”. 

 

A “SPEARHEAD” digs fellowship among his own kind.  Some are active.  

Others, passive.  Some are swingers.  Others, the opposite.  And  

undoubtedly, there are even some “way outs” well hidden in the  

growing numbers.   

 

Some few, sport bikes.  Most don't.  Some, eventually will.  Many  

may wish they could.  But ALL. . . ALL have chosen to associate with 

the “SPEARHEAD” as a means of making their basic tastes known to  

anyone from anywhere who seeks the “likes of himself”.  

 

No, the “SPEARHEAD” is not a club. It is not a bike club. Is not an 

athletic club. Or any kind of club. 

 

“Spearhead” is, however, a fellowship. . . a “fraternity”, if you like. 

And those individuals who make up it’s existence, hover no designs  

upon, suspicions towards, or jealousies against any recognized char-

tered club. . . or unchartered club. . . nor any individual member of 

those groups.  

 

All masculine homophiles, compatible with the “basic” tastes and traits 

of the “SPEARHEAD” fraternity, are looked upon by a “SPEARHEAD” as 

“buddies under the skin”.  For mutual fellowship.  Or mutual  

whatever. . .  
 

The very foundation of the “SPEARHEAD” is unique in itself, and is fast 

becoming a welcome new dimension in Leather/Denim circles.  And if  

the original pioneers of this new dimension feel any sense of pride 

whatsoever, the writer leaves it is well deserved.  
 

All homophiles who wish “SPEARHEAD” identification, and DEMONSTRATE 

VISUALLY OR OTHERWISE THEIR WORTHINESS OF IT, are committed to no  

Rules, disciplines or restrictions of any kind.  They are committed  

only “one to the other” as persons whose interests follow similar  

paths.  From that point on, their personal performances are no one’s 

business but their own. 

 

We said we’d call a “Spade a Spade”.  

PRESIDENT MACGOWAN DESCRIBES THE NEW AFFILIATION IN PHALIA 



FROM THE DESK OF THE PRESIDENT  

 

Spearhead is now over six months old.     It has been a long          

six months of much varied activity and opinion.  We started      

with high hopes, but also with a sense of reserve - hoping to 

develop a basic groundwork of growth which would create a     

communal spirit of fellowship and trust. 

  

Time will tell whether we have succeeded! 

  

Many will continue to follow; others will tend to drift off     

with disinterest.   To those who will continue and help us to  

develop, I hope you will not be disappointed.  To those who have 

become disinterested, I'm sorry the Spearhead did not prove       

to be what you had expected, and trust that we all will continue   

to be good friends within the overall community. 

  

Our growing pains are not over yet.  I trust you all will help     

us to develop.    To develop in a way you think best. Let us        

know just how you feel.  Do not be afraid to talk - but please   

talk to us on the executive.   Not behind our backs.  We are     

open-minded.  We are the ones who want to know what and where     

the “static” is, if there is! Please let us know.  

 

The Spearhead is now breaking out into a very wide geographical 

community.  Nearly half of our 150 members are from outside the 

Toronto area - from east coast to west coast. We are very     

pleased that a branch of the Spearhead has been formed in     

Detroit, and there is a group in Montreal who hoped to develop     

a branch there soon.    With a careful study of our guidelines     

and proposals, our whole format is not in any way a conflict    

PRESIDENTIAL PRIDE IN THE SUCCESS OF THE NEW  VENTURE 



WE’RE STILL HERE 

 

SPEARHEAD IS AN AFFILIATION OF “LIKE MINDED” MEN ORIGINALLY 

FOUNDED IN 1970 WHEN “LIKE MINDED” MEANT AN INTEREST IN    

WHAT IS CALLED THE LEATHER-DENIM SCENE. 

BECAUSE OF ITS’ STRONG ORGANIZATION BASED ON A FIRM, BUT  

OPEN-MINDED CONSTITUTION, SPEARHEAD WAS SOON PROVIDING SOCIAL 

OUTLETS FOR ALL OF THE TORONTO GAY COMMUNITY.  

WE SPONSORED THE FIRST GAY DANCES IN THE COMMUNITY AS WELL  

AS BOAT CRUISES, HANLAN’S POINT PICNICS, BOWLING, BURGER AND 

BEER BASHES AND, OF COURSE, OUR YEARLY ROUND-UP - A  

GATHERING OF PARTY SOULS FROM CANADA, U.S.A. AND EUROPE.     

WE HAVE BEEN INVOLVED ALSO IN A LOT OF CHARITY WORK WITH    

OUR CHRISTMAS TOYS-FOR-TOTS AND EXTENSIVE DONATIONS TO WORTHY 

CAUSES SUCH AS A.C.T.  

WITH THE GROWTH OF THE TORONTO GAY COMMUNITY AND ITS’ MANY  

ORGANIZATIONS, SPEARHEAD HAS WATCHED OTHER GROUPS STEP IN   

AND ORGANIZE MOST OF THE LOCAL FUNCTIONS.  THIS IS AS IT 

SHOULD BE AND WE ARE DELIGHTED THAT SOME OF OUR EARLY IDEAS 

WERE USED TO MAKE SUCH THINGS AS THE GAY ALLIANCE DANCES   

BIGGER AND BETTER THAN EVER. 

WE ARE 18 YEARS OLD, BUT WE'RE STILL HERE. IN THE MID-

SEVENTIES OUR MEMBERSHIP WAS 130.  CURRENTLY WE ARE ONLY ABOUT 

35.  BUT WE'RE STILL HERE AND WE'RE ANXIOUS TO SERVE THE   

COMMUNITY IN SPEARHEADING NEW IDEAS.   WE ARE CONTINUALLY    

RE-ORGANIZING OURSELVES WITH THE CHANGING TIMES AND LOOKING 

FOR WAYS IN WHICH TO SPEARHEAD!  THAT'S WHY........... 

WE'RE STILL HERE!! 

SPEARHEAD DETERMINATION SHOWS IN 1987 LETTER FROM PRESIDENT 









THE FOLLOWING ARTICLE APPEARED IN PHALIA MAGAZINE 

ROUND-UP 1978 - BUSH IT 



































THE FOLLOWING ARTICLE APPEARED IN PHALIA - ISSUE 50 - JANUARY 1980 

BY ROY LUCK 



http://www.woodystoronto.com/












Spearhead is known for their Annual Food Drives held in the spring in time for Easter 

and again in the Fall in time for Thanksgiving.  This is a fundraiser for the PWA Food 

Programs and is currently held at the Black Eagle, Flash, Pegasus, and Woody’s. 





http://www.mistrbear.com/


 The first fantasy ball was held at the 519 Community Center, on February 17th 1979, and 
it was a Costume Party. Tickets sold out early and many had to be turned away at the door. 
Fantasy Ball was born as a way to raise money for the installation of new trophy cases at the 
Barn, which at the time had become the home bar for Spearhead. 
 

 Spearhead in 1980 decided, after the success of the first Fantasy Ball to hold another 
one , the theme this year was “Thousand and One Nights” and as was  quoted in Phalia 
magazine (Spearhead’s Newsletter) “Fantasy Ball was a blast, one corner looked like a set for 
Cruising, one like Halloween at the Quest, there were more uniforms than a New York Party, 
and enough harnesses to make one think that Montgomery Leathers had made a fortune. The 
winner of the costume contest was no other than Miss Piggy .  This event once again sold out. 
  

 Fantasy ball was Again at the 519 community Seven Community Center in 1980 one with 
the theme of peppermint twist and then 1982 the theme was Wild West.  the last fantasy ball 
to be held at the 519 Community Center was in 1983 and the theme was “emperor's other 
ball”, With a Viennese theme. 
 

 In 1995 Spearhead partnered with Crew on Church Street to produce a special version of 
fantasy ball in celebration of Spearhead’s 25th Anniversary, entitled “The Black and Silver Ball”. 
 

 In October of 1998 the next Fantasy Ball was held at the Opera House and marketed as 
“The Return of the Spearhead Fantasy Ball”  with various pre-parties held at The Black Eagle, 
Bar 501, and Woody’s.  Spearhead also provided a shuttle bus service from Church Street to 
the Opera House on Queen Street East. 
 

 The next one was held in 2000  for Spearhead 30th Anniversary and was moved from 
October and to February. 
 

 After that fantasy ball continued at various locations including The Opera House the Black 
Eagle.   
 

 In July of 2002 a summer version was held called “Sweat’ with 400 tickets being sold. 
 

 Regular participant Ernie Wesley once described the early parties as follows, “Fantasy 
Balls were originally costume parties held at the 519.  Dalton once came as Minnie Ha Ha, 
complete with loin cloth and a feather in his hair. He also once came dressed as a ballerina in 
a tou-tou. I decided to come as a urinal once, that was a total disaster, people tried to pee and 
throw cigarettes butts into the front of it”. 
 
Fantasy Ball is now no longer produced. 



 









http://www.fukdto.com/


The 1st anniversary dinner of the new affiliation took place 1 year after the charter meeting 
from which the club grew.  
 
It was a weekend of fun and business consisting of Friday evening registration upstairs at 
St. Charles, Saturday afternoon luncheon followed by the Spearhead's Annual General 
Meeting, and in the evening there was a formal dinner also held upstairs at the St. Charles.   
On the Sunday there was a Farewell get-together upstairs at the St. Charles consisting of a 
Luncheon and drinks. 
 
The anniversary celebration continued as a weekend affair up to 1985 which was the last 
weekend event that was held in conjunction with the January OGM.  
In 1986 with membership down, and several recent resignations and changes at the Board 
level, there was no Anniversary Dinner held. 
 
In 1987 the Anniversary Dinner was once again held, but a decision was made to move it 
from the January date and the Annual General Meeting to a date in March.  Spearhead has 
held the dinner in March ever since then. 
 
This year in recognition of our 50

th
 Anniversary we have planned a weekend of events. 









http://www.thbs.ca/


Spearhead organized the first boat cruise in the summer of 1972.  It was part of the Round-
Up weekend that had been moved from Labour Day to the Dominion Day (Canada Day) as 
an event to replace the excursion to the Rodeo.  Even though the boat cruise was a 
smashing success Spearhead could not repeat the event until two years later in 1974.   
 
The cruise, that year, was held on Labor Day weekend as part of Round-Up which had 
been moved back to its traditional date.  It was continually held as part of the Round-Up 
weekend until 1978 when Round-Up was changed from and In-Town Run to an Out-Of-
Town Run.  This change allowed Spearhead to move the cruise back to Dominion day 
(Canada Day) weekend when warmer weather could be expected.   
 
 It continues to be held on the Canada Day weekend ever since.   For many years it was 
on the Mariposa Bell, then as the attendance became less it was moved to various boat 
but mainly and most recently has been on the Obsession III. 







http://www.wrightdisplay.com/


Paint-Yer-Burger was first held on June 1st 1977. 
 
It was a barbeque party that was first held in the backyards of various members homes 
and the name for the event came from the fact that paint brushes (unused) were used to 
paint the ketchup mustard and relish onto burgers and hotdogs. 
 
In 1984 since most members no longer had big backyards, the event was now held at vari-
ous bars patios, such as the Toolbox, Trax, Boots and Buds, ZipperZ, and the Black Eagle, 
where is currently held usually during July. 
 
it in the year 1990 when the event was held at Boots bar patio, at the Selby Hotel,  that 
they introduced a new idea of having a couple of attractive men in jockstraps volunteer to 
have various areas of their bodies painted in order to raise money for charity.  There also 
was a small donation required for all you could eat burgers and hot dogs.   
 
In later years the model’s jockstraps were auctioned off in a progressive auction to raise 
additional funds for charity.  







http://www.thevillagepharmacy.ca/
http://www.kofmdogwoodchapter.ca/


Early in Spearhead’s history,  it was suggested at one of their board meetings that 
members should bring a toy to the affiliations Christmas party in December. According to 
“Phalia” Spearhead’s newsletter the “Bring A Toy for A Kid” was enthusiastically endorsed 
by the membership. 
  
1975 Jack Mackness suggested that the “Bring A Toy for A Kid” slogan be changed to the 
“Toys for Tots” slogan used by motorcycle clubs across the USA.  
 
In the early years of Toys for Tots there was a firm intention that all the toys collected be 
delivered during the same festive season, but as the event grew in popularity and 
Spearhead started receiving cash donations later, some was put over to the next year and 
also to purchase gift cards for distribution to the charities. 
 
In the 1980s spearhead started collecting toys at bars to add to the ones collected at their 
own parties.  
 
Today the “Toys for Tots” fundraisers are run in 4 locations in the village every November, 
Pegasus, Woody’s, Black Eagle, and Flash. 







http://www.ticot.ca/


Spearhead was known for it’s great Christmas Parties, which at first were held in Member’s   

homes, open to Spearhead members only.  As our members moved into smaller 

apartments and condos, the party was held in member’s Condo Party Room and some 

year bars.  It was also opened to non-Members for a nominal donation at the door. 





SPEARHEAD AT THE BLUE JAYS GAME 

CLUB BATHS POOL PARTY 

CAN-AM WEEKEND (VARIOUS YEARS) 

DADDY’S DAY WEEKEND (VARIOUS YEARS) 

PRIDE (VARIOUS YEARS) 









Phalia, our bi-monthly publication (first issue June 1970) has been in print up to 6 
times a year ever since making it the second oldest gay periodical in North 
America.  Current Issues are now also available on-line via Spearhead’s Website 
www.spearheadtoronto.com. 

THE FIRST ISSUE OF PHALIA PUBLISHED JUNE 1970 

http://www.blackeagletoronto.com/
http://www.rawstudiodesigns.com/


. 

1970 

 PRESIDENT Alan MacGowan 

 TREASURER Bill Blezard 

 SECRETARY Fred Kirton 

 MEMBERSHIP Ted Armstrong 

 OPERATIONS Cliff Baird 

 PUBLICATIONS Tony Moffat-Lynch 

 

 

1971 

 PRESIDENT Alan MacGowan 

 VICE PRESIDENT Jack Mackness 

 TREASURER Hoake Keller 

 SECRETARY Buddy Barber 

 MEMBERSHIP Ted Armstrong 

 OPERATIONS Cliff Baird 

 PUBLICATIONS Peter Gernon 

  

1972 

 PRESIDENT Alan MacGowan 

 VICE PRESIDENT Jack Mackness 

 TREASURER Eric Sharlis 

 SECRETARY Eddie Siguard 

 MEMBERSHIP Guy Giroux 

 OPERATIONS Cliff Baird 

 PUBLICATIONS Peter Gernon 

 

1973 

 PRESIDENT Ken Bate 

 VICE PRESIDENT Jack Mackness 

 TREASURER Eric Sharlis 

 SECRETARY Eddie Siguard 

 MEMBERSHIP John Morin 

 OPERATIONS Jean-Paul O’Connor 

 PUBLICATIONS Peter Gernon 

  

1974 

 PRESIDENT KEN BATE 

 VICE PRESIDENT Jack Mackness 

 TREASURER DON HOUSE 

 SECRETARY Eddie Siguard 

 MEMBERSHIP John Morin 

 OPERATIONS Jean-Paul O’Connor 

 PUBLICATIONS Peter Gernon 

 

1975 

 PRESIDENT Ken Bate 

 VICE PRESIDENT Jack Mackness 

 TREASURER Don House 

 SECRETARY Eddie Siguard 

 MEMBERSHIP Alan MacGowan 

 OPERATIONS Cy Molyneaux 

 PUBLICATIONS Peter Gernon 

 

1976 

 PRESIDENT Ken Bate 

 VICE PRESIDENT Jack Mackness 

 TREASURER Don Lloyd 

 SECRETARY Eddie Siguard 

 MEMBERSHIP Lorne McEachnie 

 OPERATIONS Cy Molyneaux 

 PUBLICATIONS Peter Gernon 

  

1977 

 PRESIDENT Cy Molyneaux 

 VICE PRESIDENT Jack Mackness 

 TREASURER Don Lloyd 

 SECRETARY Bob MacMorran 

 MEMBERSHIP Terry Thompson 

 OPERATIONS Sandy Graham 

 PUBLICATIONS Peter Gernon 

 

1978 

 PRESIDENT Jean-Paul O’Connor 

 VICE PRESIDENT Earl Canfield 

 TREASURER Don Lloyd 

 SECRETARY Bob MacMorran 

 MEMBERSHIP Terry Thompson 

 OPERATIONS Sandy Graham 

 PUBLICATIONS Ronald Ror 

  

1979 

 PRESIDENT Jean-Paul O’Connor 

 VICE PRESIDENT Earl Canfield 

 TREASURER Don Lloyd 

 SECRETARY Bob MacMorran 

 MEMBERSHIP Don George 

 OPERATIONS Jim Wigmore 

 PUBLICATIONS Ronald Ror 

 

1980 

 PRESIDENT Jean-Paul O’Connor 

 VICE PRESIDENT Earl Canfield 

 TREASURER Don Lloyd 

 SECRETARY Bob MacMorran 

 MEMBERSHIP Don George 

 OPERATIONS Jim Wigmore 

 PUBLICATIONS Terry Thompson 

 

1981 

 PRESIDENT Jean-Paul O’Connor 

 VICE PRESIDENT Bill Johnson 

 TREASURER Don Lloyd 

 SECRETARY Paul MacFarlane 

 MEMBERSHIP Bob McLeod 

 OPERATIONS Ernie Wesley 

 PUBLICATIONS Ronald Ror 

  

1982 

 PRESIDENT Bob MacMorran 

 VICE PRESIDENT Don George 

 TREASURER Don Lloyd 

 SECRETARY Paul MacFarlane 

 MEMBERSHIP Bob McLeod 

 OPERATIONS Wayne Greenan 

 PUBLICATIONS Howie Moran 

 

1983 

 PRESIDENT Bob MacMorran 

 VICE PRESIDENT Bill Johnson 

 TREASURER Don Lloyd 

 SECRETARY Joseph Feilchenfeld 

 MEMBERSHIP Bob McLeod 

 OPERATIONS Wayne Greenan 

 PUBLICATIONS Larry Wells 

  

1984 

 PRESIDENT Jack Mackness 

 VICE PRESIDENT Peter Gernon 

 TREASURER Don Lloyd 

 SECRETARY Joseph Feilchenfeld 

 MEMBERSHIP Bob McLeod 

 OPERATIONS Keith Campbell 

 PUBLICATIONS Bruce Hillman 



1985 

 PRESIDENT Jack MacknesS 

 VICE PRESIDENT Peter Gernon 

 TREASURER Don Lloyd 

 SECRETARY Keith Campbell 

 MEMBERSHIP Phil Strauss 

 OPERATIONS Bob MacMorran 

 PUBLICATIONS Bruce Hillman 

 

1986 

 PRESIDENT Jack Mackness 

 VICE PRESIDENT Peter Gernon 

 TREASURER Len Schoenher 

 SECRETARY Keith Campbell 

 MEMBERSHIP Peter Siegel 

 OPERATIONS Bob MacMorran 

 PUBLICATIONS Ronald Ror 

  

1987 

 PRESIDENT Jack Mackness 

 VICE PRESIDENT Peter Gernon 

 TREASURER Guy Chartrand 

 SECRETARY Al Forbes 

 MEMBERSHIP Dick Arruda 

 OPERATIONS Bob MacMorran 

 PUBLICATIONS Keith Campbell 

 

1988 

 PRESIDENT Jack Mackness 

 VICE PRESIDENT Peter Gernon 

 TREASURER Guy Chartrand 

 SECRETARY Al Forbes 

 MEMBERSHIP Dick Arruda 

 OPERATIONS Bob MacMorran 

 PUBLICATIONS Keith Campbell 

  

1989 

 PRESIDENT Bernard Lafrancois 

 VICE PRESIDENT Bill Johnson 

 TREASURER Guy Chartrand 

 SECRETARY Al Forbes 

 MEMBERSHIP Dick Arruda 

 OPERATIONS Hugh Galivan/Jack Mackness 

 PUBLICATIONS Keith Campbell 

 

1990 

 PRESIDENT Guy Chartrand 

 VICE PRESIDENT Bill Johnson 

 TREASURER Dan Wylie 

 SECRETARY Lowell Smith/Vern Reed-Olson 

 MEMBERSHIP Dick Arruda 

 OPERATIONS Richard Kadolph 

 PUBLICATIONS Al Forbes 

 

1991 

 PRESIDENT Terry Thompson 

 VICE PRESIDENT Dan Wylie 

 TREASURER Rick Straza 

 SECRETARY Al Forbes 

 MEMBERSHIP Dick Arruda 

 OPERATIONS Richard Kadolph 

 PUBLICATIONS John Thatcher 

  

1992 

 PRESIDENT Terry Thompson 

 VICE PRESIDENT Dan Wylie 

 TREASURER Pat Rowen 

 SECRETARY Chris Osborne 

 MEMBERSHIP Dick Arruda/Clare Bumstead 

 OPERATIONS Peter Mastromarco 

 PUBLICATIONS Arthur Barr 

 

1993 

 PRESIDENT Terry Thompson 

 VICE PRESIDENT Peter Gernon 

 TREASURER Pat Rowen 

 SECRETARY Chris Osborne 

 MEMBERSHIP Claude Belanger/Brian McIntyr 

 OPERATIONS Robert Rochon 

 PUBLICATIONS Arthur Barr 

  

1994 

 PRESIDENT Rick Straza 

 VICE PRESIDENT John Thatcher 

 TREASURER Pat Rowen 

 SECRETARY Don Abbott 

 MEMBERSHIP Dick Arruda 

 OPERATIONS Jack Mackness 

 PUBLICATIONS Terry Thompson 

 

1995 

 PRESIDENT Rick Straza 

 VICE PRESIDENT Len Marshall 

 TREASURER Vi Giau 

 SECRETARY Keith Campbell 

 MEMBERSHIP Dick Arruda 

 OPERATIONS Jack Mackness 

 PUBLICATIONS Terry Thompson 

 

1996 

 PRESIDENT Jack Mackness 

 VICE PRESIDENT Len Marshall 

 TREASURER Vi Giau 

 SECRETARY Keith Campbell 

 MEMBERSHIP Dick Arruda 

 OPERATIONS Vern Reed-Olson 

 PUBLICATIONS Doug Embury 

  

1997 

 PRESIDENT Keith Campbell 

 VICE PRESIDENT Mark Wilson 

 TREASURER Vi Giau 

 SECRETARY Paul Groh 

 MEMBERSHIP Michael Morrell 

 OPERATIONS Robert Rochon 

 PUBLICATIONS Doug Embury 

 

1998 

 PRESIDENT Keith Campbell 

 VICE PRESIDENT Robert Rochon 

 TREASURER Bruce Slater 

 SECRETARY Paul Groh/Don Lloyd 

 MEMBERSHIP Michael Morrell 

 OPERATIONS John Brodhagen 

 PUBLICATIONS Doug Embury 

  

1999 

 PRESIDENT Keith Campbell 

 VICE PRESIDENT Len Marshall 

 TREASURER Bruce Slater 

 SECRETARY Ralph Hartley 

 MEMBERSHIP Michael Morrell 

 OPERATIONS John Brodhagen 

 PUBLICATIONS Doug Embury 



2000 

 PRESIDENT Ernie Wesley 

 VICE PRESIDENT Dan Wylie/Ron Gullis 

 TREASURER Vern Reed-Olsen 

 SECRETARY Ralph Hartley 

 MEMBERSHIP Dick Arruda/Joseph Poirier 

 OPERATIONS Jack Mackness 

 PUBLICATIONS Doug Embury 

 

2001 

 PRESIDENT Ernie Wesley 

 VICE PRESIDENT John Brodhagen 

 TREASURER Vern Reed-Olsen 

 SECRETARY Ralph Hartley 

 MEMBERSHIP Frank Cuomo 

 OPERATIONS Jack Mackness 

 PUBLICATIONS Doug Embury 

  

2002 

 PRESIDENT Michael Morrell 

 VICE PRESIDENT John Brodhagen 

 TREASURER Ron Gullis 

 SECRETARY Ralph Hartley 

 MEMBERSHIP Frank Cuomo 

 OPERATIONS Enrico Mandarino 

 PUBLICATIONS Doug Embury 

 

2003 

 PRESIDENT Michael Morrell 

 VICE PRESIDENT John Brodhagen 

 TREASURER Ron Gullis 

 SECRETARY Ralph Hartley 

 MEMBERSHIP Don Wilkins 

 OPERATIONS Vern Reed-Olsen 

 PUBLICATIONS Doug Embury 

  

2004 

 PRESIDENT Doug Embury 

 VICE PRESIDENT Ernie Wesley 

 TREASURER Ron Gullis 

 SECRETARY Ralph Hartley 

 MEMBERSHIP Jack Mackness 

 OPERATIONS Vern Reed-Olsen 

 PUBLICATIONS Frank Mancino 

 

2005 

 PRESIDENT Doug Embury 

 VICE PRESIDENT Vern Reed-Olsen 

 TREASURER Ron Gullis 

 SECRETARY Ralph Hartley 

 MEMBERSHIP Jack Mackness 

 OPERATIONS Jim Shuparski 

 PUBLICATIONS Frank Mancino 

 

2006 

 PRESIDENT Ron Gullis 

 VICE PRESIDENT Ernie Wesley 

 TREASURER Frank Mancino 

 SECRETARY Ralph Hartley 

 MEMBERSHIP Jack Mackness 

 OPERATIONS Jim Shuparski 

 PUBLICATIONS Martin Roebuck 

  

2007 

 PRESIDENT Ron Gullis 

 VICE PRESIDENT Ernie Wesley 

 TREASURER Frank Mancino 

 SECRETARY Ralph Hartley 

 MEMBERSHIP Jack Mackness 

 OPERATIONS Jim Shuparski 

 PUBLICATIONS Marc Paquet-Decker 

 

2008 

 PRESIDENT Ernie Wesley 

 VICE PRESIDENT Robert Jeyes 

 TREASURER Frank Mancino 

 SECRETARY Ralph Hartley 

 MEMBERSHIP Tom Pearce 

 OPERATIONS Jack Pearce 

 PUBLICATIONS Marc Paquet-Decker 

  

2009 

 PRESIDENT Frank Mancino 

 VICE PRESIDENT Robert Jeyes 

 TREASURER Kevin Romain 

 SECRETARY Ralph Hartley 

 MEMBERSHIP Tom Pearce 

 OPERATIONS Jack Pearce 

 PUBLICATIONS Marc Paquet-Decker 

 

2010 

 PRESIDENT Frank Mancino 

 VICE PRESIDENT Robert Jeyes 

 TREASURER John Bell/André Reny 

 SECRETARY Ralph Hartley 

 MEMBERSHIP Tom Pearce 

 OPERATIONS Kevin Romain 

 PUBLICATIONS Ron Gullis 

 

2011 

 PRESIDENT Frank Mancino 

 VICE PRESIDENT Robert Jeyes 

 TREASURER André Reny 

 SECRETARY Brian Morrison/Conrad Stone 

 MEMBERSHIP Lyle Ketcheson 

 OPERATIONS (Vacant) 

 PUBLICATIONS Ron Gullis 

  

2012 

 PRESIDENT Frank Mancino 

 VICE PRESIDENT Robert Jeyes 

 TREASURER André Reny 

 SECRETARY Ross Stretton 

 MEMBERSHIP Lyle Ketcheson 

 OPERATIONS John Thompson 

 PUBLICATIONS Ron Gullis 

 

2013 

 PRESIDENT Frank Mancino 

 VICE PRESIDENT Kevin Romain 

 TREASURER André Reny 

 SECRETARY (Vacant) 

 MEMBERSHIP Lyle Ketcheson 

 OPERATIONS Robert Jeyes 

 PUBLICATIONS Ron Gullis 

  

2014 

 PRESIDENT Randy Boyd 

 VICE PRESIDENT Robert Jeyes 

 TREASURER Frank Mancino 

 SECRETARY Robert Smith 

 MEMBERSHIP Mike Hart 

 OPERATIONS Craig Goodenough 

 PUBLICATIONS Kevin Romain 



2015 

 PRESIDENT Randy Boyd 

 VICE PRESIDENT Robert Jeyes 

 TREASURER Frank Mancino 

 SECRETARY Robert Smith 

 MEMBERSHIP Joseph Poirier 

 OPERATIONS Craig Goodenough 

 PUBLICATIONS Ron Gullis 

 

2016 

 PRESIDENT Frank Mancino/Robert Jeyes 

 VICE PRESIDENT Robert Jeyes/John Thompson 

 TREASURER Craig Goodenough 

 SECRETARY Robert Smith 

 MEMBERSHIP Mike Hart 

 OPERATIONS Dwayne Shaw 

 PUBLICATIONS Ron Gullis 

2017 

 PRESIDENT Robert Jeyes 

 VICE PRESIDENT John Thompson 

 TREASURER Craig Goodenough 

 SECRETARY Colin Lamount 

 MEMBERSHIP Mike Hart 

 OPERATIONS Dwayne Shaw 

 PUBLICATIONS Ron Gullis 

 

2018 

 PRESIDENT Robert Jeyes 

 VICE PRESIDENT John Thompson 

 TREASURER Ron Gullis 

 SECRETARY John Bell 

 MEMBERSHIP Joseph Poirier/Charles MacPhee 

 OPERATIONS Dwayne Shaw 

 PUBLICATIONS Xavier Thrace 

2019 

 PRESIDENT Robert Jeyes 

 VICE PRESIDENT John Thompson 

 TREASURER Ron Gullis 

 SECRETARY John Bell 

 MEMBERSHIP Charles MacPhee 

 OPERATIONS Dwayne Shaw 

 PUBLICATIONS Xavier Thrace/Ron Gullis 

 

2020 

 PRESIDENT Robert Jeyes 

 VICE PRESIDENT John Thompson 

 TREASURER Ron Gullis 

 SECRETARY Humberto Couto 

 MEMBERSHIP Charles MacPhee 

 OPERATIONS Dwayne Shaw 

 PUBLICATIONS Ron Gullis (Interim)  



GOLD SPONSOR PLATIMUM SPONSOR SILVER SPONSOR 

MEDIA SPONSORS 

EVENT SPONSORS 

HOST HOTEL 

30 Carlton Street 

Spearhead wishes to thank the following for all their Sponsorship of 

our 50th Anniversary Weekend. 

Without their generosity we would not have been able to make this 

weekend a success. 

http://www.flashonchurch.com/
http://www.steamworksbaths.com/
http://www.spaexcess.com/
http://www.facebook.com/joinusonthecouch/
http://www.outlooktv.ca/
http://www.club120.ca/
http://www.woodystoronto.com/
http://www.pegasusonchurch.com/
http://www.northbound.com/
http://www.the519.org/
http://www.mistrbear.com/
http://www.wrightdisplay.com/
http://www.120diner.com/
http://www.ihg.com/
http://www.fantasyfarm.ca/


Larry Abrahams 

Robert Arbuckle 

Cliff Baird 

Buddy Barber 

Lyle Barker 

Dick Barrett 

Ken Bate 

Wayne Bennett 

Bill Blezard 

Ken Bone 

Robert Bradshaw 

Guy Chartrand 

Tiger Curtis 

Al Dashner 

Gilles Dauphinais 

John Delaney 

Lewis Diamond 

Hugh Douglas 

David Dwyer 

 Maurice Eames 

Murray Ellis 

Jim Fair 

Josef Feilchenfeld 

Ed Franks 

Hugh Galivan 

Don George 

Art Hagar 

Tom Holt 

Rick Howard 

Bill Haggerty 

Alan JonesKen Jones 

Richard Kadolph 

Ted Keays 

Skip Kellogg 

Jerome Kendall 

Fred Kirton 

Brian Kitzul 

Terry Kotas 

Art Kruczyk 

Sylvio Larocque 

Denis Latulippe 

Ron Lentz 

Mel Lerner 

Paul Lougheed 

Kevin Makinen 

Kim McAskill 

Lorne McEachnie 

John McGuinness 

Ron McLean 

Bob Moran 

Howie Moran 

Maurice Moreau 

Bob Morin 

Sid Morris 

Gord O’Connor 

Jean Paul O’Connor 

Ron Ouellette 

Jim Park 

Fred Pelletier 

Jim Pelletier 

Jamie Perry 

Leroy Polk 

Randy Quinn 

Lee Richards 

Rod Robertson 

Jeff Sammons 

Eric Saleman 

George Schwartz 

Phil Strauss 

Ron Shearer 

Frank Szafranski 

Wayne Taylor 

Jean Therrien 

David Thompson 

Lee Watson 

Al Wiseman 

Jim Aldridge 

Don Hause 

Bill Johnson 

Bernard Lafrancois 

John Thatcher 

Larry Wells 

Clare Bumstead 

Bob Carrigan 

Robert Murray 

David J. Wood 

Peter M. Gernon 

Arthur Reid 

Basil Latham 

Dick Arruda 

Sean Roach 

Kent Hubbard 

Don Musall 

Jack Mackness 

Jim Shuparski 

Hal Jenkins 

John Arun Pinto 

Ernie Hallihan 

Rick King 

Marc Paquet-Decker 

Daddy John Burch 

Wayne Wood 

Arnold Nerman 

Pete Villeneuve 

Ernie Wesley 

Cy Molyneaux 

Terry Thompson 

Harry Erb 

Kevin John MacDonald 

Gene Harack 



http://www.flashonchurch.com/


http://www.steamworksbaths.com/
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